Minutes

Young Road Association Annual Meeting

August 20, 2015

Board members present:

President – Margaret McFadden

Treasurer – Tim Wing

Road Commissioner – Bob Pomerleau

Secretary – Ann Buxton

Absent

Member at Large – Jane Coryell

26  YRA member households present

    6  Proxy votes cast

Meeting began at 7:02 with introductions of people who live on the road as there are so many new faces.  

1.  Motion to pass the secretary’s report from 2014.  Approved.
2.  Tim read treasurer’s report.  

Checking:  $2,472.

Savings:$1,775.88

Petty cash/grader fund  $35.08

Total funds on hand:  $4,283.58

Total deposits:  $10,210.00

Total expenses paid 2014  - $12,396.95  

Motion to pass the treasurer’s report from 2014.  Approved.

3.  Bob gave the road commissioner’s report and discussion ensued regarding the condition of the road. Everyone agreed the beginning of the road is the best it has ever been and we hope to do the entire road over time.    


After a road walk with Josh Platt it was agreed that we have to continue to keep up the roadwork for both the road itself and the lake quality. Margaret also said Josh suggested we trim back the material that is growing up in the ditches.  We should also be adding material to the road so a crown can be maintained which would help with the road drainage.  

Jerry Donahue asked if we should be thinking about selling the grader and putting the money into the maintenance of the road.  


A motion was made and passed to have the board discuss whether or not to keep or sell the grader.
Greg Trask asked a question regarding other bids for roadwork besides Kempton Tobey and are we getting the most bang for our buck.  Bob McDougal informed everyone that we had solicited several bids from other contractors but felt Tobey was the most reasonable.  

4.  New business – forming a statutory road association.  Margaret explained what a statutory road association is and how it differs from what we currently are.  Nothing changes except that we would then be able to attach a claim to property if people don’t pay their dues.  


Greg Trask asked if the association would maintain the road between his house and Smiley’s house.  Greg discussed the sale of his house and if new individuals buy his house without a plow, how would the new homeowners clear the road?  Is it the association’s responsibility to clear the road if someone is a property owner?
A motion was made to establish a statutory road association.  26 in favor and 1 proxy vote opposed.

5.  A discussion on whether to pass the new by-laws associated with a statutory road association. A motion was made to pass the by-laws with becoming a statutory road association.  The motion was passed.  

6.  A discussion on the amount of dues for the different  types of property owned $250/125 and empower the YRA board as the ones who will put claims on property.  The motion was passed.  

7.  Margaret read a letter from Arthur Chadbourne who feels the camp is uninhabitable and they should only be paying the undeveloped cost.  The board will discuss what a permanent and seasonal structure is, based on the discussion by the members.
8.  Election of officers – board members will stay the same.  Jim Murphy will go off the rotation and Susanna Dee will be an at large member.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

